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The Hiawatha City Council met in a special session June 24, 2010. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 5:09 P.M. Council members present: Nancy Melsa, Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Dick Olson and Marty Bruns. Staff present: City Administrator, Gary Rogers; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor; Community Development Director, Mark Powers; and Police Chief, Dennis Marks.  
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 
“Project Click” (otherwise known as Go Daddy Group, Inc.)
Dennis Jordon of Priority One representing  “Project Click”, (otherwise known as Go Daddy Group, Inc. ) requested Council approval to enter into a Development Agreement with Go Daddy Group, Inc. The request consisted of a three (3) year agreement that would rebate a 100% of its taxes back to the company. 

Go Daddy is the world’s largest domain name registrar, providing comprehensive hosting solutions, web site creation tools, secure SSL certificates, personalized emails with spam and anti-phishing filtering, e-commerce tools and more. 

The company wishes to expand its operations in Hiawatha by investing $2.86 million in a back-up generator, furniture and fixtures, and equipment (PCs & related equipment, phone technology, and server room, etc…) of $1.61 million and building improvements of $1.25 million over the next five (5) years. Go Daddy plans to add 600 new jobs in Hiawatha over the next five (5) years: 150 in 2010, 45 in 2011, 140 in 2012, 85 in 2013, and 80 in 2014. The Go Daddy Group of companies also includes Wild West Domains, Inc., Domains in Proxy, Starfield Technologies, and Blue Razor Domains. 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #10-155 approving and authorizing the execution of an agreement for private development by and between the City of Hiawatha and “Project Click” (otherwise known as Go Daddy) that consists of expanding operations by investing $2.86 million and building improvements over the next five (5) years along with adding approximately 600 new jobs, the City will rebate certain taxes to the developer for a period of three (3) years not to exceed $112,000 per year under the terms and conditions that were set forth in the agreement, second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Bob Rampulla, Linda Bendixen, Nancy Melsa, Marty Bruns, Dick Olson
NAYS: None 

Resolution #10-155 approved.
Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:11 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. Motion carried. 

                                                                                      __________________________

                                                                                      Thomas A. Theis, Mayor

ATTEST:
 __________________________

 Kim Downs, City Clerk

